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Six-Bells

January Upcoming Events:
See Calendar inside this bulletin
for daily dining menu offerings

Mondays: after 6pm for BPOE Members Only
Happy Hour: Monday – Friday 2 to 6pm
Mini Menu – Monday – Wednesday

More details on the calendar inside this bulletin

NEW! Family Night Dinner on Wednesdays
More details on the calendar inside this bulletin

Chili’s Restaurant – Give Back Tuesday
January 11, 2022 – PURPLE PIG Fundraiser

Retired Elks Luncheon Wed., January 12th
Lunch is served at 11:30am RSVPs REQUIRED

Elks Ladies Auxiliary Luncheon – Sat.,Jan. 15th
Lunch s served at 12pm – RSVPs REQUIRED

Rolling Stones Tribute Concert – Friday, Feb 4th
Flyer inside this bulletin – RSVPs REQUIRED

Continuing Lodge Fundraisers:

Ruff Neks Wanted!!
WANTED: Enthusiastic team players who

like to work with people of all types, ages and
are fellow members of San Pedro Elks No. 966

just like YOU!!! Must be willing to work hard and have FUN doing it.
The pay is “zero” but the memories rewards are

Come join the Ruff Neks and be where ALL the action is!
For more details please contact

Jim MacKilligan, King of the Ruff Neks, at
jimmackilligan@gmail.com

OR
Come join us for a Monday night meeting.

January 2022

Deep Water Conditioning Classes given by Trey Mason
Come and enjoy Deep Water Exercise while getting a full body
workout, put to music, in the 80 degree heated pool! All fitness levels
accommodated. Head and shoulders will remain above water.
Flotation/resistance cuffs supplied.
Classes are held on Mondays and Wednesdays at 11:00 to 12:00.
$12 per person, per class. Non-members are welcome. For more
details call Trey (310) 809-2818.
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From the Station of the Exalted Ruler
Michael Bennison

Dear Members,

First, I want to wish every member and their
families a very happy and prosperous New Year.

Years back, when I was Loyal Knight, I wrote an
article in the Six Bells about the different reasons

why we joined our wonderful Lodge. Some joined for the tennis,
others for the pool. Some became members to use the gym, and
some for the social aspect of the restaurant and bar. Whatever the
reason, support for our charities is the one thing we all have in
common; our Veterans, Youth, Scholarships, etc. If you see
something you’d like to be involved with, let the membership office
know and they can guide you to who’s in charge of that committee.

We are now through three-quarters of the Elks fiscal year and it’s
time to get ready for the 2022-2023 year. February 7th will be he first
nomination of officers; Exalted Ruler, Lecturing, Loyal and Leading
Knights chairs, Secretary, Treasurer and for the five-year Trustee.
Please come to the meeting and observe the Past Exalted Rulers go
through the nominating process.
Fraternally,
Mike Bennison
Exalted Ruler
The Station of Fidelity

From the Station of the Esteemed Leading Knight
Robert Heredia

Dear Members,

I hope that all who did come to the Holiday Dance
had a very good time. It was a good turn out and the
music and dinner were very good.

I’m hoping the same for our New Year’s Dance. The
band will be great and also our dinner. I am looking forward to seeing
you all there.

On Saturday, February 12th we will have our “Purple Ball” dinner-
dance. This event is in support of Major Project, also known as the
“Purple Pig,” and this charity is very important to us all.

So far we are doing very well and it’s because of all of you members
who are turning in your piggy banks. We want to be number one in
the District so please keep up the good work.

I almost forgot, I want wish our great members a very Merry Christ-
mas and a Happy New Year.

Remember the Major Project motto:  a coin a day so that children can
walk, talk, see and play.
Fraternally

Robert Heredia
Leading Knight
The Station of Charity

Winter Pool Hours
Closed for Maintenance on MONDAY from 8 am to 10 am
8:00 am – 10:00 am LAPS ONLY (except Monday 10 – 11am)
10:00 am – 4:00 pm Free Swim
4:00 pm to Dusk LAPS ONLY

Please review the House Rules for our swimming pool guidelines
and restrictions.

Check in at the Business Office to receive a wrist band for you and
your guest.

REMINDER: NO outside food or drinks allowed at the Pool or at
the Lodge.

Members are to bring their own towels and chairs for the pool.

Have you recently moved or changed your phone number?
Please let our office know when you have moved, changed your email address, phone
number or changed your last name, gained or lost a spouse. You may either call our
office at 310-831-0624 or send us an email at membership@sanpedroellks.org, or
send us a short letter advising us of any changes to your contact information. Please
be sure to include your membership number so that we update the appropriate record.
Our mailing address is:    San Pedro Elks Lodge No. 966

1748 Cumbre Drive, San Pedro, CA 90732
Thank you,
Sean Mejia
Lodge Secretary
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                     From the Station of the Esteemed Loyal Knight
           Joe Justiniano

Dear Members,

Well it is 2022! Happy New Year everyone!

I have been sitting here reflecting on the past year
and I am wondering on how I made a positive
difference in my life as well as others. I came to the
conclusion that the Elks helped me make positive

ones. Last year we collected toys for needy children, donated to our
community, honored our Veterans, Mothers, Fathers, Elderly and
remembered our Absent Members, all this while having fun at dances,
concerts and pool parties.

It was great that we had fun at these events but, we must remember
that these events helped raise monies to fund all the good works we
do. Your contributions, as well as your volunteering are what make
our good works possible. Without your dedication and contributions
we are just a fancy bar. Thank you to all the volunteers and members
for supporting what the Elks do. The next time someone asks you what
can I do as one person, you can say, “get involved” and remember the
lyrics of John Denver’s song, ”What One Man Can Do.”

By: John Denver
Fraternally,

Joe Justiniano, Jr.
Loyal Knight
The Station of Justice

                             From the Station of the Esteemed Lecturing Knight
      Kim White

Dear Members,

New Year, New Goals
While many people make New Year’s resolutions, I
prefer to set my yearly goals and choose a Word of
the Year.

Resolutions are awesome for motivation, but more than 90% of
resolutions are broken by the end of January. It is not that people
don’t want to keep their resolutions. It is most likely that life gets in
the way and the resolve is lost either when competing desires come in
to play or the steps to keep the resolution conflict with patterned habit
responses of previously learned behaviors.

To make lasting changes, you need to “Define your Dream and get a
burning desire for the attainment of your goal” according to Napoleon
Hill. Consider doing a S.W.O.T. analysis so you know where you
stand. With regards to the steps to reach your goal, list your
Strengths, Weaknesses, Opportunities and Threats. Then you can
plan work around for those items.

In choosing a Word of the Year, I always look at something in the
previous year that I would have liked to have gone differently and
choose the opposite emotion that I would prefer to feel. If I felt
stressed last year, I would choose Calm for the new year. If I felt
sadness in the past year, I choose JOY in the new year. Then I look in
the new year of the many ways I can create circumstances that get me
closer to that joy. If I felt lonely, maybe I could focus on Brother Love
by spending more time with my fellow members at the Lodge!

Happy New Year!
Kim White
Esteemed Lecturing Knight
The Station of Brotherly Love

Boy Scout Troop 210
Wanted: 13 – 15 year-old boys to join Scout Troop 210 which is sponsored
by San Pedro Elks Lodge #966. Boys can enjoy many activities such as
canoeing, camping, overnight trips to Catalina Island, skiing, Dragon Boat
racing, hiking, fishing and backpacking. Also participate in community
service activities throughout the year. If interested, please contact Elks
member Wally Bitters at 562-253-4388.
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 January 12, 2022
Pacific Antler Room (main dining room)
Lunch served at 11:30 a.m.
Honey Baked Ham or White Fish with white lemon garlic sauce,

 both served with roasted potatoes and vegetables, rolls and
 butter, dessert and a beverage.

$25.00 (includes tax and tip)
Bob Houle ("Bob the Entertainer")

I can't believe that I'm writing "2022" for our next meeting! Where has the
time gone!?
We ended 2021 with a great meeting attended by 60 guests; great food
(especially the salmon), fine service by the Elks staff, our usual great and
joyful camaraderie, and our December Gift Raffle. Almost every person
attending "won" a gift in the raffle and next year we, the Officers, will make
sure that every person receives one, as we are going to change the ticket
procedure.
I would like to thank everyone who brought a gift for the raffle (we had some
really great ones!), those who brought more than one, and the "lucky ones"
that gave up their second picks so that someone else could walk home with
a gift, thus exemplifying the Elks virtue of "brotherly love."
Wishing you all a safe, happy and healthy New Year!
See you all on the 12th.
Fraternally
John Brunac
Retired Elks Chairman

San Pedro Retired Elks
...... where fun and camaraderie reign!

Elks Ladies Auxiliary
The Christmas Luncheon of the Elks Ladies Auxiliary was a complete success
with 20 members attending. The gift exchange was an added fun event. The
Lodge had several activities booked so the Auxiliary had their lunch in the
downstairs Marine Room. Choco Johnson and Patti Folsom-Medina were the
Hostesses and the set-up was perfect. Our thank you to General Manager.
Bernard Vargas and Event Coordinator Alexis, for their help this year in
arranging for our monthly luncheons. We hope that everyone had a Blessed
Christmas and will have a Happy and Better New Year.

Thought for the Day
"Caring for others, reveals the best version of ourselves.” ~ Anonymous

For those of you who are new to the Lodge, the Elks Ladies Auxiliary are women
who are either spouses of members, widows or members of the San Pedro Elks
Lodge No. 966 and they have luncheon meetings usually on the third Saturday of
the month. Many of these ladies are former Emblem Club members. This group
has no membership dues; however they do donate $5 per month (optional) to a
fund to be given to the San Pedro Elks Lodge at the beginning of the “Elks” year
(April). They also donate $5 each towards the purchase of cookies which they bag
up in individual servings for the Veterans Hospital visitations. Their main purpose
of being is to be helpful to our Elks Lodge whenever needed. If you would like to
join us, or have any questions regarding our group, please do not hesitate to
contact me at 310-326-4932 (please leave a message after the beep).
Fraternally yours,
Carol Muro

Support Elks Charities when you pay your
Annual Lodge Dues and/or throughout the year!
Add something for the Elks National Foundation

and the California-Hawaii Elks Association
Major Project (the Purple Pig)

Donations to the Major
Project and the ENF are Tax Deductible

As a reminder, spouses/widows are required to
pay $150 for use of the Lodge Gym.

A special stamp is required for their Identifica-
tion Card to enter the Gym and is to be shown

when signing in at the Lodge.

This stamp can be received from the Member-
ship Office

during business hours.
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The new Elks Year has begun and most members have paid their dues and there
are still many who have not. If you have not received your invoice for 2021-2022,
please contact Tricia Mora, our Membership Coordinator, so that she may confirm
your mailing address. She can also accept your payment by phone, or you may visit
our website at www.sanpedroelks.org and click on the dues payment bar at the top
of the screen and pay online.

The  is for April 2021 through September 2021 is .
The second 6 months is for October 2021 through March 2022 is $182.50.

November 2021 Class of American Citizens
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MENU:
Effective December 1, 2021 Lunch and Dinner
are back on Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday.

Flyers:  Top – Rolling Stones Tribute Dinner and Concert on
Friday, February 4, 2022
              Bottom – MLC Band Friday, January 14, 2022
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The forms pictured here are samples only
FULL SIZE FORMS ARE AVAILABLE IN THE LODGE OFFICE
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REMINDER – COLLEGE SCHOLARSHIPS AVAILABLE!!!

Legacy Awards - The 2022 Legacy program began on September 1st.
Legacy awards provide $4,000 scholarships for children and grandchildren of
dues-paying Elks members. The ENF provides a set number of awards for
each state and CA gets one the largest pools. Like the MVS program, the
Legacy Awards are done entirely online via the ENF website, and the
application deadline is February 7, 2022. For more details please visit:
enf.elks.org/Leg
If you have any questions on either program, please email:
scholarship@sanpedroelks.org. Also, please keep the Scholarship Fund in
mind for donations within the Lodge.
Fraternally,
Paul Miloe
Scholarship Chairman

Pull Tabs from Aluminum Cans

Did you know that each pull-tab from an aluminum
can helps subsidize the costs of families staying at
Ronald McDonald House?

The San Pedro Elks Lodge is proudly collecting pull-tabs and delivering them
to the Ronald McDonald House at the Miller’s Children’s Hospital in Long
Beach. This is an on-going collection, so there is no deadline.
Please start collecting pull-tabs (fill up a zip-lock sandwich bag – or larger).
By the way, you do not have to be a member of the Elks Lodge to
participate in this collection of pull-tabs.
Thanks in advance for your assistance with this most worthy charity project!

Purple Piggy Banks Turned In December 2021 . . .

We are going to start including a list of those who turn in Piggy Banks during
the previous month as we would like to acknowledge these members and their
donations. Listed below is our first list of members who turned in Piggy Banks
during the month of December 2021. Thank you for supporting CHEMPI.

Member   Amount of Donation
Donald Campolo    $21.17
Edward Mendoza    $22.39
Ian Williams     $17.04
Jerome Rilling (3 pigs)  $112.59
John Stammreich, Sr.   $44.29
Joseph Garcia    $52.49
Linda Grgas     $42.35
Nick Rapoza     $4.02
Patricia Capelouto    $26.87
Ray Eastwood    $22.25
Robert Alexander   $16.97
Robert Jouberto    $50.00
Sharon Cooper    $35.66
Tony Garrit     $30.53

   Subtotal:   $498.62
Anonymous Donors (No names) $181.75

Total Donations:  $680.37

Hoop Shoot Contestants November 20, 2021

Hoop Shoot Contestant Dillon Connor Ebers - 11-20-2021
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Thanks go out to those who have contributed over the past year. I want to thank
our Lodge Photographer Christi Nichols, Sergio Espinoza, Patti Folsom-Medina,
and all those who took pictures and sent them in. I also would like to thank those
who sent articles to us this year Paul Miloe, the Ruff-Neks, Mallory Hartt, the Elks
Ladies Auxiliary, and our Esquire John DiMond. Thank you all and my apologies
if I left anyone off the list. I want to encourage all to contribute. Thanks again
and HAPPY 2022!!!
Remember your photos should show full faces of the people captured in the
photo(s) taken at our events. And most importantly, these photos must 1600
pixels and include the people we serve at charity events. Photos of only Elks
members will not be used in the CHEA or NATIONAL publications and, the
National Magazine will not print pictures with more than 10 people. 

. Please be sure to list the names (and titles) of those
in the photo(s) listing them ‘from left to right.’
You may contact me via email at jose.justiniano@hotmail.com, text me or
call me at 310-617-5416. We look forward to hearing from you!
Thank you,
Jose Justiniano
Public Relations Chairman

A Message from the Tennis Committee . . .

Pickleball
The Lodge is in the process of converting one tennis court into
Pickleball courts. To make this happen we will need to pass a
resolution to add the verbiage: "all racquet sports" to the House
Committee Rules for our existing tennis courts. We will be voting to
make this change at the February 21, 2022 Regular membership
meeting. We ask you to please plan to attend and be a part of this
important discussion.
Fraternally,
John DeLuca
Tennis Committee Member Top: Senior’s Christmas Party

12-18-2021

Bottom: Children’s Christmas
Party 12-18-2021
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Lodge Officers
Exalted Ruler – Michael Bennison
Leading Knight – Robert Heredia
Loyal Knight – Joe Justiniano
Lecturing Knight – Kim White
Secretary – Sean Mejia
Treasurer – Sammy Spera
Esquire – John DiMond
Assistant Esquire – [Vacant]
Chaplain – Michael Lindley
Ass’t Chaplain – [Vacant]
Inner Guard – Jeff Fairbairn
Asst. Inner Guard – Jim MacKilligan
Tiler – Bonnie Hasselfeld
Assistant Tiler –  Bob Linz
Organist –  John Brunac
Alternate Delegate –  Jose Chavez
Trustee 1 Yr – Sergio Espinoza
Trustee 2 Yr – John Donato
Trustee 3 Yr – Carl Rentschler
Trustee 4 Yr – Victor Padilla
Trustee 5 Yr – Jose Chavez

House Committee

Michael Bennison, Exalted Ruler &
Chairman,   Robert Heredia,   Joe
Justiniano, Kim White, Sergio Espinoza,
John Donato, Carl Rentschler, Victor
Padilla and Jose Chavez

Club Staff
General Manager – Bernard Vargas

Email: bvargas@sanpedroelks.org
Events & Catering – Alexis Hall

Email: events@sanpedroelks.org
Membership Coord. – Tricia Mora

Email: membership@sanpedroelks.org
Bookkeeper – Evelyn Gallardo

Committee Chairmen
Accident Prevention: Mike Bennison
Americanism: Sergio Espinoza,   and
        Michael Lindley
Auditing: Morris Warschaw
Bequests& Living Trusts:
Blood Donations: Peggy Avellar
Business Practices:
Major Project: Robert Heredia
Dances with Elks:
Dictionary Project:
Drug Awareness:  Bob Linz
Elks Training:
Elks Memorial Service:
Elks National Foundation: Jim MacKilligan
Flag Day:
Golf:
Government Relations:
Grant Coordinator:
Greeters:
Gym:  Kim White
Health Club:
Hoop Shoot: Victor  Padilla & John DiMond
Indoctrination: Jose Chavez
Information Technology:
Investigation: Teresa Rydingsword
        Peggy Avellar and Tony Gomez
Lapsation:
Lodge Activities:  John DiMond
Lodge Photographer:  Christy Nichols
Mediator:
Membership:
Peanut Gallery:
Pistol Team:  Chuck Short
Police & Fire:
Pool Committee:
Presiding Justice: Dr. Gene DeAngelis
Public Relations:   Joe Justiniano,
Ritual: John Donato
Ruff-Neks: Jim MacKilligan
Scholarships: Paul Miloe
Scouting:  Wally Bitters
Sickness & Visitation:
Six-Bells Editor:  Patti Folsom-Medina
Social & Community Welfare:
Standing Relief Committee: Chair Officers
Tennis:
Tennis (Asst):
Veterans Service:  Julia Aquino
Webmaster:
Youth Activities:

-21-

Top and

Center photos:

Toys for Tots

“Cruise Thru” on

Saturday,

December 4, 2021

Bottom photo:
Toys for Tots final donations
picked up; ER Mike Bennison
with Marine Corps Reserve
officers  12-14-2021
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SPONSORS Elks Care     Elks Share

Shawn Deeter  Steve

COMPASS
  /

                  Georgia Ferrigno
Realtor ®

DRE#  01747901
                                   m 310.251.9483
                georgiaferrigno@gmail.com
702 S. Weymouth Ave., San Pedro, CA 90732

KRIS LUSIC
Realtor/Consultant
BRE# 01762960

Cell:  310.699.4316

Email: kristinelusic@gmail.com
Keller Williams Realty
28901 S. Western Ave., Ste 139
Rancho Palos Verdes, CA 90275


